
J O N A T H A N  S K R M ET T I  
ATTORNEY GENERAL AND REPORTER 

P.O. BOX 20207, NASHVILLE, TN 37202 
TELEPHONE (615)741-3491 
FACSIMILE (615)741-2009 

October 4, 2023 

Melvin J. Malone, Esq. 
Butler Snow LLP 
150 3rd Ave S, Suite 1600 
Nashville, TN 37201 
Melvin.malone@butlersnow.com 

Re:  Tennessee Public Utility Commission, Docket No. 23-00072, 
Tennessee American Water Company’s Notice of Extension of Service to 
Contiguous Territory to Serve the River Gorge Ranch Development 
Pursuant to Tennessee Public Utility Commission Rule 1220-0-01-.13  

Dear Mr. Malone: 

On September 21, 2023, Tennessee American Water Company (“TAWC”) filed provided 
responses to the Commission Staff’s Data Request regarding the minimum filing requirements 
(MFRs) set out in Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. Rule 1220-04-01-.13 (May 2021).  Additionally, 
TAWC filed a letter from Mayor Jason Turner, Mayor of Jasper, stating that the Town of Jasper 
does not serve and does it intend to service the proposed development. 

The Consumer Advocate has reviewed the filing.  It appears that TAWC has complied with 
the MFRs in Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. Rule 1220-04-01-.13 Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs.  Additionally, 
the Consumer Advocate did not identify issues of concern during its review of the Petition and 
will not seek intervention in this Docket.  If you have questions regarding this request, please 
contact me at (615) 741-2357.  

Respectfully, 

Shilina B. Brown 
Victoria B. Glover 
Assistant Attorneys General 

cc: Patsy Fulton, TPUC 
Bob Lane, TAWC 
Katherine Barnes, Esq., Butler Snow 
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